
Weekly Mass Schedule 

Saturday: 5:15 pm 

Sunday: 8:00 am & 10:00 am 

Weekdays:  8:30 am Tues., Wed. & Fri., 7:00 am Thurs, (Church)& 

9:15 am Thurs. (Lake Shore Inn) 

Televised Mass on Channel 8:  9:20 am Sun. and 4:00 pm Mon. 

Reconciliation:  

Saturday - 4:00 pm and 

1/2 hour before Masses on Sunday 

Baptism Preparation Sessions 

Class for all expectant parents is required. 

Marriage 

Arrange at least 6 months in advance. 

Parish Office Hours 

9:00 am to 5:00 pm Monday thru Thursday 

9:00 am to 1:00 pm Friday 

Address: 111 NW 4th St.  Phone: 835-1222 

E-mail: sacredheart@hickorytech.net 

Parish Website: www.sacredheartwaseca.org 

Staff 

Pastor: Fr. Gregory Leif  507-835-1222 

Director of Music Ministry : Troy Anderson 

Parish Administrator: Helen Valencia 

Parish Office Manager: Valerie Spies 

School & Parish Custodian: Bradley Bartz 

Faith Formation Office 835-1500 

Youth Ministry & Faith Formation Gr. 5-12: Kayla Greiner 

PreK-4th Gr. Faith Formation: Marijo Fischer 

Faith Formation Support Staff: Edna Burns 835-1500 

RCIA: John Mansfield 

Vacation Bible School: Kayla Greiner 

School Principal: LeAnn Dahle 835-2780 

School Administrative Assistant: Carly Broughten 

Children’s House: Jenny Connors 835-2780 

School Website: www.sacredheartschoolwaseca.com 

Parish Councils & Boards 

Parish Pastoral Council: Jim Foley 

Finance Council:  

Endowment Fund: Mary Williams 

Board of Education: Meghan Lynch 

Fall Festival: Kellie: 521-2266; Julie: 461-1646; 

Angie: 837-9412, Marya: 461-1679 

Respect Life: Arlys Fell, Kathy Miller 

 

25th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

September 23, 2018 

“Committed for Life, Service & Sacrament” 



CHURCH OF THE SACRED HEART 2 WASECA, MN 

Please remember in your prayers all 

those of our parish who are ill or injured, 

especially,  Linda Yess, Betty McIntire, 

Tom Collins, Joe Collins, Lowell Denn, Jim Olsen, Lorelle Sex-

ton, Irene Leach, Irene Oliver,  Theresa Bowe-Broughten, Harlan 

Kern, Marlene Robinson, & Harlan Larson.  Call the parish of-

fice at 835-1222 if you or anyone you know is in need of 

prayers.  

Dear People of God, 

 The Sacred Heart Pastoral Council 

met on Tuesday September 11, 2018.     It 

was reported that the work on the driveway 

would begin on Monday September 17, 

2018.  Tile will be put underground at that 

time to take water away from the shed and the church 

roof.  Jeff Dahle will be doing this work.  Then Nelsons will 

be laying concrete six inches deep in order to be strong 

enough for heavy trucks. 

 The Annual Ministry Appeal to the Diocese has 

pledged $46,000.  We are within $9,000 of our 

$55,000 goal.  This is the best we have done since 2015. 

If you have not given to the Annual Appeal we still have 

envelopes in the back of church.  Many thanks to all who 

have generously given to this diocesan effort. We are 

near the goal. 

 On October 2, 2018, at 6:30 to 8:00 pm we will 

have a parish listening session.  We want to know if 

people will come out for a parish Mission or Renewal Pro-

gram.  The second item on the agenda would be to ask 

the question:  Is there is a willingness or desire to have an 

August Parish community gathering? Please come to the 

meeting and let us know your thoughts about the renewal 

of the parish family. 

 The Kitchen project is complete and the Finance 

Committee reports that 100% of the money that was 

pledged was received.  We are now able to do the 

driveway and we are also taking a look at the parking 

lot repairs made possible because of the monies that have 

been donated.  Many thanks to so many who contributed 

so generously to these projects. 

The Saint Vincent de Paul Society is considering 

the possible sponsoring of a meal for the Waseca commu-

nity in the church basement on Thursday evenings.  These 

would be coordinated with the 18 churches in Waseca, 

much like the meals that were provided at Grace Lutheran 

annex a couple of years ago. If you are willing to help 

with these meals please contact the parish office. 

The Adoration leaders would like to invite parish 

members to consider taking an hour out of the week to 

pray for the world.  There is need of partners who can 

either alternate or pray with someone for an hour each 

week.  If you would be willing to substitute please sign up 

in the book in the Adoration chapel. 

There will be a delay in the start of the Faith For-

mation evening session this week.  We are still in need of 

parish members to come forward and agree to lead the 

process for the young people.  We need people who 

care about young people to be willing to share their faith 

and their love for God with the children who will be the 

future of the Church. Please contact Kayla Greiner today. 

 

Offering of First Fruits  

Week of September 16  Month of September 2018 

Adult Envelope  $  7,716.90 $  25,618.15 

Auto Deposit $13,981.50 $  13,981.50 

Other Income $54,570.51 $  69,726.01 

Total Income $76,270.91 $109,325.66 

  

Expenses $26,303.18 $37,312.28 

  

What’s Cooking $0.00  $0.00 

 

Actual Year to Date   Net amount over/under budget 

Adult Envelope  $137,120.00 $13,530.00(under) 

Other Income $208,226.34 $27,218.88(over) 

Total Income $345,346.34 $13,688.88(over) 

  

Expenses $284,257.07 $130,422.11(under) 

 

Inc. over Exp. $61,089.27 

 

Outstanding Payables $18,515.87 

 

What’s Cooking Capital Campaign:  $7,737.00 Fiscal YTD 

Youth Offering:  

9/16/18 $77.50 

Our sympathy to Margaret 

Flintrop and family on the death 

of son and brother, Bill Flintrop, to the family and 

friends of Sacred Heart’s oldest parishioner, Leona 

McShane-McCarthy, to Helen Roe and family on the 

death of her grandson, Ben Roe and to Mike & Julie 

Peters on the death of Mike’s sister in law, Jenny. 

2018 CMA/Catholic Ministry Appeal 

Please help us to reach our goal.  May God Bless You. 

PARISH Goal for 2018: $54,910.00 

Total pledged to date: $46,398.00 

Number of Donors: 160 

Percent pledged: 84.5% 

Owed: $8,512.00 

Amount needed to pay the shortfall for  

2015, 2016, & 2017: $43,781.09. 

There will be a second collection, for St. 

Vincent de Paul, at all the Masses on  

Sept 29th and 30th.  Please give so that we 

may continue help those in need in  

Waseca County. 



TWENTY FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 3 SEPTEMBER 23, 2018 

 

 

 

Saturday, September 29 

 5:15 pm Emma Hellevik/Amy Hellevik 

Sunday, September 30 

 8:00 am Lights of Litomysl/Troy 

 

 10:00 am Lights of Litomysl/Troy 

 There’s no need to battle 

with your child over homework. Far 

too many parents feel that it’s their 

job to make their kids do all of their 

work. As a result, they find them-

selves in un-winnable power-

struggles with their kids. Even 

sadder, their children begin to see learning as frustrating 

and a bad thing. 

Give yourself a break! Listed below are some guidelines for 

upping the odds that your child will view you as a homework 

ally…rather than a educational enemy: 

�  Help only when your child truly wants it. 

�  Help only as long as you are enjoying the process. As 

soon as anger and frustration enters the equation, 

you run the risk of having your child associate learning with 

these uncomfortable emotions. 

�  Avoid creating unhealthy dependency. Tell your child, 

“I’m going to let you work on your own most of the 

time so that you will know that you can learn even when I 

am not sitting next to you.” 

�  Help only as long as your child is working harder than 

you are. 

�  Remember that it is far better for a child to get a poor 

homework grade than to believe that it’s their parent’s 

responsibility to force them to do their work. 

  Wishing you the grace and patience to work peace-

fully with your child! 

   Yours in Christ, � LeAnn M. Dahle 

 It has been a busy 

week at Children’s House.  We 

have been studying the letter B 

this week.  We will continue 

with our Alphabet Basket each 

week until we reach the letter 

Z.  We have also been learning about apples, apple 

trees and Johnny Appleseed.  This is always a fun time 

of year.  Fall gives us many exciting topics and holi-

days to discuss and learn about.   

  The weather will be changing quickly, so please 

watch the weather so that our little ones are dressed 

appropriately for the weather.   

   Blessings on your week,  

         Miss Jenny & Miss Kathy 
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Even though they were friends, sometimes the disciples fought 

with each other. In today's Gospel reading, they were fighting 

over who was the most important. All twelve of them wanted to 

be number one-the best disciple. Then Jesus told them a secret. 

The best disciple is the one who helps other people. 

 

Prayer 

Dear God, when I am tempted to fight 

with my friends, show me ways to help 

them instead. 

 

Something to Draw 

Draw a picture of yourself helping some-

one who is younger than you. 

 

Mission for the Week 

Ask your family members how you can help each of them this 

week. When you help them with a cheerful heart, God smiles. 

 

“I am the salvation of  the people” 

Readings for the Week of September 23, 2018 

 

Sunday: Wis 2:12, 17-20/Ps 54:3-4, 5, 6-8 [6b]/Jas 3:16-4:3 /

  Mk 9:30-37 

Monday: Prv 3:27-34/Ps 15:2-3a, 3bc-4ab, 5 [1]/Lk 8:16-18 

Tuesday: Prv 21:1-6, 10-13/Ps 119:1, 27, 30, 34, 35, 44 [35]/ 

   Lk 8:19-21 

Wednesday: Prv 30:5-9/Ps 119:29, 72, 89, 101, 104, 163 `

   [105]/Lk 9:1-6 

Thursday: Eccl 1:2-11/Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14 and 17bc [1]/

  Lk 9:7-9 

Friday: Eccl 3:1-11/Ps 144:1b and 2abc, 3-4 [1]/Lk 9:18-22 

Saturday: Dn 7:9-10, 13-14 or Rv 12:7-12a/Ps 138:1-2ab, 

  2cde-3, 4-5 [1]/Jn 1:47-51 

Next Sunday: Nm 11:25-29/Ps 19:8, 10, 12-13, 14 [9a]/ 

  Jas 5:1-6/Mk 9:38-43, 45, 47-48 

       © LPi 

 

 

Saturday, September 29 

 5:15 pm Ethan Stenzel/ Kyle & Kevin McGuire CB 

Sunday, September 30 

 8:00 am Joe Petracek/Leah Walter/one needed CB 

 

 10:00 am Hunter Barnes/Sophia Hillsman/Connor Buchele CB 
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 5:l5 pm Mass † Bianca Hoelmer 
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 8:00 am Mass † People of Sacred Heart 

 10:00 am Mass † Lester & Thelma Magee 

�������	�
��
�

�	��	�

 5:00 am Monday to 5:00 pm Friday Eucharistic Adoration 

 10:00am Rosary Making  Youth Room 

 6:30 pm Bible Study  Emmaus Room 
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 8:30 am Mass † Eugene & Mary Miller 

 7:00 pm Stichers in Time  Parish Center 
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 8:30 am Mass † Androli & Bushlack families 

 1:00 pm Early Out School Day SHS 

 6:00 pm FF/YM Gr. K-4 sessions begin SH School 

 6:30 pm FF/YM Gr. 11 Confirmation         Parish Center 

 9:00 pm Men’s Adoration Hour Chapel 
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 7:00 am Mass † Celeste Magner 

 9:15 am Mass † John Klug 

  (at Lake Shore Inn Nursing Home)  

 6:00 pm St. Vincent de Paul  Youth Room 
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 8:30 am Mass † Danny Kramer 
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 5:l5 pm Mass † People of Sacred Heart 
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 8:00 am Mass † Jackie & Mark Haley 

 10:00 am Mass † Dale McShane 

For the Week of ….. 

  September 22-30 

WEBSITE: www.sacredheartwaseca.org 4 PARISH PHONE # 507-835-1222 

Eucharistic Adoration Notes 

“The Eucharist,” the Catechism says, “is the source and 

summit of Christian life.” And rightfully so! For in the 

Blessed Sacrament, we encounter Christ himself. 

While our schedules may impede us from attending 

daily Mass, he still waits for us in the tabernacle. 

Throughout the centuries, countless holy men and women 

have themselves experienced Christ in the Blessed Sac-

rament and related them through writing. Here’s what 

the Saints have to say about Eucharistic Adoration. 

“Gaze upon him, consider him, contemplate him, as you 

desire to imitate him.”    St Clare of Assisi 

“When you look at the crucifix, you understand how 

much Jesus loved you then. When you look at the Sacred 

Host, you understand how much Jesus loves you now.” 

     St. Teresa of Calcutta 
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May we be of assistance?   

If you are no longer able to make ends meet 

due to a large drop in income, we may be able 

to help you get back on track.  Contact St. John 

XXIII Conference, your local group of the St. 

Vincent de Paul Society for helping people who live in Waseca 

County.  After meeting with you as a friend, we may be able 

to provide you with different kinds of help. Call us at 507-201-

7075 to arrange a confidential meeting. 

Wisdom, An Eight-Part Bible Study  

Featuring Jeff Cavins  

Jeff Cavins and Thomas Smith examine biblical wisdom as it 

relates to daily life. Using the wisdom literature of the Bible; 

Proverbs, Wisdom, Sirach, and Ecclesiastes. Wisdom will 

teach you how to actively seek out sound guidance and in-

crease your sense of peace in navigating life, in everything 

from friendships to finance. The study begins 9/24/18 

6:30pm in the Emmaus room. Cost is $20.00 for materials. 

Please Text or call Lorie Spear for more information. 507-

676-1529 

“Wisdom is seeing with God’s eyes.”  

     Pope Francis 

Collection for Mother & Child Assistance Fund 

(Also called the Baby Bottle Campaign) 

The weekend of Oct 6/7, Sacred Heart will 

hold a 2nd collection for the Catholic Chari-

ties Mother and Child Assistance Fund.  This 

fund assists pregnant women, children & 

babies, with housing and medical ex-

penses, educational assistance, child care 

and parenting education.  Please give generously to 

assist these woman who have chosen life. 

Did you just send a student off to college? Do you think 

they would like to receive a card by snail mail!? 

The Faith Formation Office would like to stay in touch and 

send them encouraging notes throughout their year at school. 

If you think they would like to get some mail, please email 

their name and address to: shffwaseca@gmail.com. 

Monday, October 1, 2018 

Parish & School Staff Retreat Day 

Parish & School Offices will be closed. 

(Offices will reopen on Tuesday, Oct. 2) 



CHURCH OF THE SACRED HEART 5 WASECA, MN 

NO FF Classes for Grades 5-10 on Wednesday,  

September 26. 11th Grade Confirmation class will begin 

classes on Wednesday, Sept. 26 at 6:30 PM. 

 

Calling all singers/musicians in Grades 5-8!!! All 5th-8th 

Grade students are invited to sing and praise our Lord in 

the St. Ephrem's Choir.  

St Ephrem’s Choir is more about trying things than perfecting 

them. We play bells a couple times a year, and are invited 

to try accompanying singers with other instruments. We’re 

always looking for new talent - please come join us! 

The choir will lead Mass in worship on Sunday, October 7 at 

the 8:00 AM Mass, so rehearsal will be this Wednesday, 

September 26 at 5:55 PM to 6:25 PM in the Parish  

Center's Music Room. If you have any questions please 

call/text Sarah at 507-461-3374. 

We hope you’ll join the choir's practice on this Wednesday 

night and use your voices & instruments to lead joyful music 

for our parish at Mass. 

~Sarah Berry & Tracy Kopetzki, St. Ephrem's Choir's leaders 

 

Adult Mentors (Catechists) Needed 

The following is our current need for adult mentors 

(catechists, leaders): 

7th Grade: 3 adult mentors - Teaching/Sharing about Jesus 

Christ is & His ministry 

8th Grade: 1 adult mentor - will be with Jeanne Sexton; 

teaching/sharing about Theology of the Body 

9th Grade: 3 adult mentors - Teaching/Sharing about the 

Bible 

10th Grade: 2 adult mentors - will be with Lori Harris; 

teaching/sharing about for the 1st year Confirmation pro-

gram 

 

Adult mentors would lead and teach smaller groups of 10-

15 students to help them grow and dive deeper in their re-

lationship with Christ. Adult mentors would share their own 

faith and encounters with Christ with the students. 

 

Please prayerfully consider sharing your faith with our 

young Church by becoming an adult mentor. If you have any 

further questions about sharing your faith and becoming an 

adult mentor, please contact Kayla Greiner or Edna Burns at 

835-1500 or at shffwaseca@gmail.com. 

 

Once the need is met, we will be hosting another Adult Men-

tor Training prior to starting Faith Formation classes. 

Throughout the year, you are always welcome to ask for 

support & resources to help you share your faith with our 

young Church. Thank you for your support in helping our 

young Church grow in their relationship with Christ!  

   Kayla Greiner 

Faith Formation/Youth Ministry News and Notes 

 An awesome marriage is not when 

a “perfect couple” come together ~ it’s 

when an imperfect couple learns to cele-

brate their differences!  

 Register for the October 13-14 Mar-

riage Encounter at www.marriages.org 

and begin creating the marriage of your dreams! 

A Secular Franciscan Invitation October 

13

th 

/14

th

 and October 21

st

 

 

In Assisi, God spoke to St. Francis telling him 

to “Rebuild My Church”?  Do you ever get the 

feeling that God is calling YOU to do 

something more with your life?  Perhaps He is 

calling you to strengthen His Church by deepening your 

relationship with Him as a Secular Franciscan. If this fits you, 

please stop for a few minutes after Mass on October 13

th

 & 

14

th

 in Nativity Hall and speak to some of the Secular 

Franciscans and pick up some information about the Secular 

Franciscan Order.  On October 21

st

 from 1 pm to 2 pm we 

will be holding an informational class in the T.C. Center on 

what it means to live as Franciscans in the world and how 

you can become part of this movement within our Church.   

All are welcome! For more information: Call Pat Yunker OFS: 

507- 201- 2218 or e-mail pat.yunker@mchsi.com. 

Sign-up for “My Own Church” 

 Would you like to be able to see your informa-

tion on the parish census program?  Would you like to 

be able to enter your new phone number, address, 

email into the system?  If this sounds good to you, check 

out the instructions below and sign-up. 

�� Please go to the Parish website and signup for ac-

cess to your own information in the Parish data-

base. 

�� Go to www.sacredheartwaseca.org 

�� On the { Home } tab click on {My Own Church) 

�� First view the video:  { Members: Registration 

(Video) } 

�� Then go to { Registration } 

 If you have questions please e-mail Jim Foley 

at jfoley@sacredheartwaseca.org with your phone  

number and he will get back to you. 

Faith Formation: Kindergarten–4th Grade 

Classes will begin on Wednesday, September 26th at  

6:00 pm in the SH School Building for Faith Formation 

Classes, Grades K-4.  Parents, come in, meet your child’s 

teacher and touch base with other parents.  As before, 

classes will run from 6:00 pm to 7:00 pm.   

If you child is not yet registered, please come just a little 

early and we can take care of that tonight.  Looking for-

ward to seeing all of you Wednesday night.  Marijo 


